DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

CITY OF LONG BEACH C.7

2525 GRAND AVENUE e LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90815 e (562) 570-4000

August 17, 2004

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

SUBJECT: Agreement With the California Department of Health Services for the
Provision of a Chlamydia Awareness and Prevention Program
(Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Since January 1, 2000, the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) has
provided a Chlamydia Awareness and Prevention Project under a grant from the State
of California, Department of Health Services (State). Under this agreement, DHHS staff
provides outreach and prevention education to those at high-risk for Chlamydia
infection. The proposed agreement with the State extends the program for an additional
five years, from July 1, 2004 through June 30, 2009, and provides annual funding in the
amount of $23,388, for a total contract amount of $116,940.

This matter was reviewed by Senior Deputy City Attorney Donna Gwin on August 5,
2004 and Budget Management Officer David Wodynski on August 10, 2004

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

The DHHS has been providing services under this agreement since July 1, 2004 but
cannot recover costs from the State until the amendment is approved. Therefore, City
Council approval is requested on August 17, 2004.

FISCAL IMPACT

The total amount of the agreement is $116,940 for five years. An appropriation
increase of this amount is included in the recommendations below.
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IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE CITY COUNCIL:

Authorize the City Manager to execute all necessary documents with the State of
California Department of Health Services to provide Chlamydia Awareness and
Prevention Program services in an amount not to exceed $116,940 for a five-
year period, and increase appropriations in the Health Fund (SR 130) and the
Department of Health and Human Services (HE) by $116,940.

Respectfully submitted,
Tl ofR . —
RONALD R. ARIAS

DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED:

GERALD R. MILLER
CITY MANAGER




